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Civic House, 110 Trafalgar Street 
PO Box 645, Nelson 7040, New Zealand 

P (03) 546 0200 

E LGOIMA@ncc.govt.nz 
nelson.govt.nz 

18 July 2024 

Mr Tim Carter 
fyi-request-27221-axxxxxxx@xxxxxxxx.xxx.xxx.xx 

Dear Mr Carter 

OFFICIAL INFORMATION REQUEST FOR LIST OF CAMPGROUNDS GRANTED A 
CAMPING GROUND LICENCE IN THE PAST 3 YEARS IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE 
CAMPING GROUND REGULATIONS 1985 (UPDATED RESPONSE)

I refer to your official information request dated 11 June 2024 for: 

’Could you kindly provide a list of all camping grounds which Council has issued a 
camping ground licence in the past 3 years in accordance with the Camping Ground 
Regulations 1985. Please include relevant addresses for each camping ground and 
identify if any camping grounds are operated by Council or subject to a lease with 
Council.’ 

In the past 3 years camping ground licences were granted to: 

Tāhuna Beach Holiday Park & Motel – leased by Council 
70 Beach Rd 
Nelson 
7010 

Maitai Valley Motor Camp – operated by Council 
472 Maitai Valley Road 
Nelson 
7010 

Brook Valley Holiday Park – leased by Council 
600 Brook St  
Nelson  
7010 

Cable Bay Holiday Park – not owned or leased by Council 
799 Cable Bay Road Rd  
1 Cable Bay  
7071  
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On 12 July 2024 you subsequently clarified your request, as follows:  "...Could you please 
confirm whether this includes all camping grounds, including those with renewed licences 
(not just new licences)? Apologies if my original request was unclear, and could you kindly 
update the response to include renewals?...".  

The previous LGOIMA response covers all the camping ground licences issued in the last 3 
years, except for:

Nelson City Top Ten Holiday Park  –  Not owned or leased by Council
230 Vanguard Street
Nelson City 7010

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this response. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 
or Freephone 0800 802 602. 

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact Hannah Curwood 
xxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xxx.xxxx.xx 

Yours sincerely 

Hannah Curwood 
Manager Parks and Facilities  
Kaiwhakahaere papa rehia me whakaurunga 

http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/



